May 23, 2003

TO: Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES)

FM:  David Lawson, Manager, Executive Audit Services (EAS)

RE:  Special Review of DDES Billing Practices

At the direction of the King County Executive, EAS performed a review of DDES billing practices to evaluate complaints by permit applicants of excessive charges.  We did not attempt to validate or refute individual complaints, but focused on controls over permit processing relevant to the kinds of complaints we saw.

The general theme of complaints from applicants was that the permitting process lacked timeliness, accountability and consistency in information provided to applicants and that the deficiencies resulted in unnecessary and excessive charges to permits.  

Based on our review, we concluded that applicants’ complaints do not stem from issues of accounting or the hourly rate at which they are billed. Rather, they stem from issues of internal controls affecting accountability for the assignment and use of resources within the permitting process.  

We noted that DDES has been the subject of very extensive review by various groups for the past ten years.  Each review effort identified issues and made recommendations and DDES has acted on those that were practical or based on accurate assumptions.  We believe that further review of DDES would not be beneficial and that a better use of resources would be to 1.) enable continued development and expansion of the performance standards in use by DDES and to refine performance measures, and 2.) facilitate continued development of flexible staffing models.  

Finally, we believe that DDES will further strengthen its permitting process when it implements a project management system that will focus accountability and provide a focal point for permit applicant’ inquiries. 

The issues have been defined and it is time to focus resources on solutions and to test their effectiveness when a reasonable period of operation has occurred after their implementation.  

Our report on the results of the review is enclosed.  Thank you for your cooperation and that of your staff during the review.

CC:  Michael Frawley

Enclosure  

